MINUTES OF THE FY 2018 – 2019 BUDGET WORKSHOP FOR THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE COMMISSION CHAMBERS, 2775 GARRISON AVENUE, September 4, 2018, AT 5:15 P.M.

The following were present: Mayor Patterson, Commissioners Ashbrook, Hoffman, Langston, and Lowry. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, Financial Director Mike Lacour, and City Insurance Agent Dwight Van Lierop were also present.

Mr. Anderson noted that the purpose of the Workshop was for an update on the possibility of including Teladoc Opportunities as a benefit for employees, adding an additional \$3,000 for fireworks, contributing \$2,500 for the CareerSource Community Assistance Program, and increasing the insurance cap for employees to \$719.68 for the FY 2018 – 2019 Budget.

Mr. Lacour noted these increases were possible because of a revenue increase. He also complimented staff for their excellent budget oversight. The FY 2018 – 2019 Budget is balanced and the Millage will remain at 3.5941.

Dwight Van Lierop confirmed that Teladoc is available as a benefit for employees and the program will be discussed with employees during Open Enrollment.

The First Public Hearing for the City's FY 2018 – 2019 Budget will be held in the City Commission Meeting Room at Ward Ridge on Thursday, September 6, 2018, at 5:01 P.M.

A Motion was made by Commissioner Ashbrook, second by Commissioner Lowry, to adjourn the Workshop at 5:28 P.M.

Approved this day of Lephone 2018.

James "Bo" Patterson, Mayor

Charlotte M. Pierce, City Clerk

Date